
Puma Pride…in our School…in Each Other…In Ourselves! 

            Prescott Weekend Update      
May 20th, 2024 

 
Good Afternoon PLC Families: 

I hope you had a great Victoria Day long weekend, despite the weather.  At the school, the long 
weekend marks a crossroads of sorts; we are heading into the busy season wrapping up the 
current school year, while keeping an eye on planning for the next year.  Between next year’s 
time tabling, the development plan, and budgeting, one of the most important planning items for 
next year is ensuring that students transition into the best classroom placement possible.   And 
this is why in next week’s memo I’ll be asking for your input on your child(ren)’s placement for 
next year.  
 
But first, a bit of background.  One of our priorities at the school is to keep class sizes as small 
as possible while living within our budgetary means.  Public schools in Alberta are funded on a 
per student basis.  Certainly, there are small additional allowances for such things as students 
with specific needs or challenges, second language learners, French immersion and indigenous 
students, even kindergarten students.  Also, students in the lower grades get a bit more funding 
than students in the upper grades.  However, the bulk of our funding is based on a defined per 
student funding model.  If you have been following our school council (and I hope you have, our 
school council is invaluable in providing feedback on matters such as planning) you’ll be aware 
of the province’s current Weighted Moving Average Funding model.  This model is great for 
school divisions with declining school enrollments, not so much for school divisions with growing 
student populations (a.k.a. Parkland School Division).    
 
In order to keep our class sizes as low as possible, what this means is that both this year, and 
likely next year as well, we will be spending close to 95% of our budget on staffing, both 
teachers and educational assistants; we need to pay even more attention to classroom 
composition.  When building class lists we take great care to ensure that each child is matched 
with a skilled and caring teacher, educational assistant support when required, and to balance 
classes in terms of size, gender, special needs and diversity.  Though it’s not always possible, 
we also do our best to ensure that students have at least one friend in their class, and yes, we 
also do our best to ensure some students aren’t placed in the same class.   
In next week’s memo I’m going to share with you the process of how we place students in 
classes with specific teachers and educational assistants and I’ll also share how you can 
provide your input on your child’s classroom with us at the school.  I’ll ask that you take the 
week to think about your child(ren)’s classroom requests for next year.   But for now, here’s 
what’s happening at PLC this week:  

Important Events This Week 
Monday 20th   Tuesday 21st    Wednesday 22nd      Thursday 23rd    Friday 24th   

Victoria Day (No 
School) 

Kinder Field 
Trip - Safety 
City (T/TH) 

Kinder Field Trip 
- Safety City 

(M/W) 

Hot Lunch - 
Pizza 73 

Travel Club 
Meeting @ 

6:30pm 

Monday Schedule 

 



Important Events Next Week 
Monday 27th     Tuesday 28th        Wednesday 29th      Thursday 30th         Friday 31st    

Gr. 8 Field Trip 
Camp 

YoWoChas 

 Hot Lunch: Mary 
Brown’s 

 Wednesday 
Schedule 

Freezie Friday  

Athletics/Badminton/Soccer Dates This Week* 

Monday  
Tuesday Co-Ed Soccer Game vs Woodhaven @ Greystone Field 1 - 4:00 

Wednesday  
Thursday Co-Ed Soccer Practice 3:00 - 4:30 @ Jubilee Park 

Friday Parkland County Athletic Association Zone Track Meet 
*These times are subject to change. 

Follow our Facebook athletics page "Prescott Learning Centre Athletics" for up-to-date pictures and info. You can 
also access the athletics calendar on our school website - https://prescott.psd.ca/programs/athletics - This should 

make it easy to filter by your athlete's team and sync to your calendar on your device. 

New and Updated Information 

Read-A-Thon Update - Prescott Learning Centre extends a heartfelt THANK YOU to our 
school community! We're incredibly proud of our readers and grateful for your support. We're 
entering our last week of the Read-A-Thon so keep up the good work! Our students are having 
a wonderful time reading and we can't wait to see the end result!  Currently our students have 
read over 106,000 minutes!!!   To help them get involved, below is a link you can use to easily 
email them about supporting our fundraiser: 
https://www.read-a-thon.com/readers/tool/323739393933/1 
With only one week to go we're sure we will reach our goal! Thanks again, Prescott Learning Centre. 
Thanks again, Prescott Learning Centre 
 
Thank you From Mrs. Mills - Mrs. Mills would like to thank the students, Admin and staff for a 
very positive experience in the Music room at Prescott, while filling in for Mrs. Surrendi/ 
Fleming.  She will no doubt return to the school to sub in the future and we look forward to 
seeing her soon. 
 
Grade Seven Gauss Math Contest - The annual Gauss Math Contest, hosted by the 
University of Waterloo, took place last week and we're delighted to announce that 23 of our top 
grade 7 students took part. This contest serves as a platform for students to showcase their 
mathematical skills and problem-solving abilities, and we couldn't be prouder of their 
accomplishments. It's truly inspiring to witness their dedication to academic excellence and their 
enthusiasm for mathematics.  This achievement is a testament to their hard work, 
perseverance, and passion for learning. We're incredibly proud of each and every one of them 
and will share their results when they are available.  
 
PSD Elementary Summer School - Once again, Parkland School Division is offering summer 
school to those students who require a boost in their numeracy and literacy skills. If you have 
students who would benefit from summer school, please reach out at https://cfl.psd.ca/grades-2-
4-summer-school  Here are the details again: 
PSD is offering summer school to students is Gr 2, 3, 4, 5 or 6 for the 2024-2025 school year. If 
your child would benefit from this we encourage you to have them register as soon as possible. 
 

https://prescott.psd.ca/programs/athletics
https://www.read-a-thon.com/readers/tool/323739393933/1
https://cfl.psd.ca/grades-2-4-summer-school
https://cfl.psd.ca/grades-2-4-summer-school
https://cfl.psd.ca/grades-2-4-summer-school


Spruce Grove Summer in the City Camps - We are excited to share information on the City of 
Spruce Grove's summer programs with you.  Discover a summer of adventure and creativity at 
Spruce Grove's Summer in the City Camps! Check out the link below fo: 

• Registered programs such as Art Explorer Camp for budding artists and Adventure 
Camps filled action, biking, and hiking.  

• Free programs including the Pop Up Playground that might be offered right at your local 
playground.  

• The Log Cabin is back in action offering Teen programs on a registered or drop-in basis. 
• Our Leaders in Training program for those teens looking to add work experience to their 

resume. 
• We have something for everyone aged 6 to 18. Let your child's imagination soar and 

their skills grow in a fun and supportive environment. Register now for a summer they'll 
never forget! 

Dates: Jul. 8th – Aug. 23rd, 2024                  Ages: 6-18 years old 
Location: Varies depending on the program   Program Fee: Varies depending on the program 
Register HERE or visit our website for more information: 
https://www.sprucegrove.org/community/programs/summer-in-the-city/ 
Please refer to the Flyer at the end of this memo 
 
Teen Takeover at the Tri Leisure Centre - Hey, teens of Spruce Grove! This event is for you! 
And it's FREE! Teen Takeover is a night where parents stay home and teens get the opportunity 
to "take over" the TransAlta Tri Leisure Centre. Teens 13-18 will have exclusive access to the 
pool and gymnasium at the TLC for FREE from 9–11 p.m. on May 25! Join in and bring your 
friends for a night of fun with swimming, drop-in gym activities, and free food! 
Date: Saturday, May 25, 2024 - Ages: 13-18 years old - Location: TransAlta Tri Leisure Centre 
Time: 9–11 p.m. (with sign-in and bag checks starting at 8:15 p.m.) 
Program Fee: FREE, however, pre-registration is required  
Register HERE or visit our website for more information: 
https://www.sprucegrove.org/community/programs/teen-
takeover/                                                                                                                                        
Please refer to the Flyer at the end of this memo 
 

 
 

Travel Club Meeting  Attention Parents of current Grade 5-7 Students!    
We're excited to announce an exclusive enrollment meeting for our upcoming Travel Club! Join 
us for an informative session where you'll receive comprehensive details about enrollment 
dates, costs, and most importantly, where our unforgettable trip will take us in the school year of 
2025-26. Don't miss this opportunity to learn all about the enriching experiences awaiting your 
child through our Travel Club. Mark your calendars and join us for an evening of exploration and 
adventure!   

https://www.sprucegrove.org/community/programs/summer-in-the-city/
https://www.sprucegrove.org/community/programs/summer-in-the-city/
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Date: May 23, 2024 
Time: 6:30 p.m. 
Location: Prescott Learning Centre Collaboration Centre 
Please see the flyer at the end of this memo.  For more information please contact 
sarah.saysana@psd.ca or shannon.legge@psd.ca. See you there!  
  
Art Club Update - Please note that the last Art club for the school year will be June 10th! 
 

PLC Fundraising Foundation Update - Freezie Fridays: Volunteers needed! If you would 
like to join the fun and sell freezies on any of the Freezie Fridays this year, please email 
Jasmine at executive@plcff.com so she can schedule you in! The time commitment would be 
from 11:15am-12:45pm (approx).  Dates are: May 24, 31 and June 7, 14, 21 
 
HOT LUNCH/Freezie Friday Dates - Thurs. May 23rd - Pizza 73: 
Upcoming Hot Lunch Dates and Vendors  
Weds. May 29th - Mary Browns  Thurs. June 6th - Jack's  Weds. June 12th - Pizza 73 
Freezie Fridays - May 24th & 31st;  June 7, 14 & 21. 
 

Previously Shared Information  
 
School/CTF (Option) Course Fees (Over) Due - As we begin planning for next year, a 
reminder that school fees are now overdue.  Now more than ever these fees are vital to ensure 
students and staff are provided with the requisite resources for learning.  If you have any 
questions, please reach out to me or contact the office.    
 
Registration Reminder - As I mentioned in my opening as we begin our scheduling for next 
year having accurate numbers for next year’s planning is invaluable.  Your completed 
registrations do more than you realize in helping us balance classes and resources for the 
upcoming school year.   If you have yet to complete the registration, I ask that you do so 
ASAP.   If you are having problems completing the registration, please contact the office at 
prescott@psd.ca 
 
Final Thoughts - Hey, a big thanks for your patience and care in the parking lot over last 
Wednesday’s track meet.  Because of you it was an uneventful day in terms of traffic; just the 
way we all like it.  That said, we need to ask and remind you that for the safety of students 
and staff that you refrain from using the staff parking lot during school hours.  As well, to be 
extra safe, please walk around the parking lot rather than through. Thanks in advance.  
 
Once again, if you have any questions or concerns, or if there are any topics you would like 
me to cover in future weekend memos, please reach out to my assistant principals and me at 
the school by calling 780-571-8079 or emailing us at:      
 
heather.huisman@psd.ca    esther.vanbeek@psd.ca   chris.shaw@psd.ca.  
Thanks again for taking the time to read this week’s memo.  Chris 
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